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Senate Bill 47 

Vehicle Registration/Persons W/Disability 

Sponsor Statement 

 

SB47 amends AS 28.10.181(d) to allow speech-language pathologists, physical therapists, and 
occupational therapists to provide proof of disability to their clients. Currently, only chiropractors, 
physicians, physicians’ assistants, or advanced practice registered nurses can provide proof of disability 
to their clients. 

By expanding the ability for medical professionals in different fields to provide proof of disability to 
individuals, the opportunity to obtain special registration plates for vehicles is expanded for people with 
different kinds of disabilities. 

Oftentimes, individuals with disabilities are in more constant contact with their physical or occupational 
therapists than with physicians because their issues require more specialized care. It can be cumbersome 
for these people, who are already suffering with disabilities, to make an additional visit to the physician 
purely for the purpose of acquiring their plaques. To provide ease and accessibility for these disabled 
people, it would be more efficient and effective to allow these additional types of professionals to provide 
proof of disability. 

 


